To: Members of the Alaska House of Representatives

From: Barrett Seaman, president, Choose Responsibility

Re: HB 210, as submitted by Rep. Bob Lynn (R-Anchorage)


I represent Choose Responsibility, a five-year-old non-profit organization dedicated to re-opening the debate in the U.S. over what our minimum drinking age policy should be. We believe that MLDA 21, as mandated by the National Minimum Legal Drinking Age Act of 1984, is part of the problem—not the solution to the abusive drinking behaviors common among younger Americans. 

I invite members of the Alaska legislature to view our web site (www.chooseresponsibility.org) for a more complete statement of our position.

We fully support Rep. Lynn’s proposal to allow American servicemen and women under the age of 21 to consume alcohol—legally. I’m confident that the vast majority of Americans agree with us when we say that there is something very wrong when a 19- or 20-year-old soldier with a chest full of battle ribbons and maybe even a prosthetic arm or a leg can’t walk into a bar or restaurant and order a beer. 

Our view is that drinking is a learned responsibility and that MLDA 21 simply prolongs the learning process while at the same time it fosters a general disrespect for the law. MLDA 21 has not stopped “underage” drinking. It has merely pushed it underground, behind closed doors where young people learn to drink—not from other responsible adults but from each other at a time in their lives when they are going to experiment with alcohol whether it’s legal for them to do so or not.

We believe that all American citizens, defined by every other measure as those 18 and older, should be allowed to drink. But our soldiers and sailors are a good starting point, for they have already demonstrated by their commitment to country and their military discipline that they have the wherewithal to serve as good examples. 

I recognize, as Rep. Lynn does, that passage of this act would put Alaska in jeopardy of forfeiting ten percent of its federal highway funds by being in violation of the 1984 federal act. But if Alaska is willing to stand up to this clever bit of federal blackmail, then I’m convinced other states will follow.

There is already legislation proposed, by Rep. Jack Kingston of Georgia, to allow military personnel to consume alcohol within the confines of their bases. Your efforts in Alaska will provide vital political support for Congressman Kingston’s efforts.

We stand ready to do what we can to provide support for your efforts.
